learning for our future Opportunity Respect

KMS NEWSLETTER

Term 1, Issue 6: Thursday 13th April 2017



From the Principal's Desk

Autumn is here: the weather is cooler, daylight saving has finished and for many families the winter sporting season has commenced with the early rounds of netball/footy and practices for soccer and hockey. We know the value of physical activity and the benefits for the brain and body however participating in sport has additional benefits.

Strong evidence exists that sport provides the opportunity to practise and strengthen many personal dispositions including respecting your opponent, responsibility to your team and yourself, persistence, accepting defeat, celebrating success with integrity and self-discipline.



During the season numerous lessons exist around cooperation and communication. Resetting and regrouping is learnt during the struggles and challenges of competition. Coaches and parents are critical in supporting children to grow these dispositions through their approach to winning, losing, respecting coaches and the opposition. Children learn from what they see and hear with supportive parents on the

sideline having a significant impact on shaping their attitudes for life.

Parents can look to protect their children from potentially painful or frightening situations like the trials and tribulations of making teams by avoiding or providing excuses. The alternative is using this opportunity to prepare through practice, face fears in competition, humbly accept both wins and losses: all which teach and build skills and confidence and applies to life.

This newsletter contains numerous examples of sporting opportunities for KMS students. These, combined with the weekend sporting competitions, are assisting to build powerful learners for the future.

We congratulate the Athletics squad for a great achievement, placing fourth overall at the C-Division Athletics Championship at SANTOS stadium in Adelaide on Monday.

It was a close competition with just 40 points between the overall winner and fourth position. The boy's team won the C1 Boys' Championship, with the girls placed sixth. Head of PE and Health Mr Luke Driver said many students achieved personal bests and said it was a very proud day for their teachers, school and themselves. A report will be published next term. Well done!

Term 2 2017
Resumes Monday 1 May, 8.30am
Enjoy a safe and relaxing Easter
and school holiday break.

JAJAJA JAJAJA JAJAJA



Excellence

Principal's Report Continued:

Governing Council Vacancies

Thank you to all who attended the recent Governing Council (GC) Annual General Meeting.

The following were elected to GC positions:

Chairperson: Michael Glasson **Deputy Chairperson**: Scott Mercer

Secretary: Lynlee Sloper

Treasurer and Finance Committee: Mark Northcott and

Scott Mercer

Grounds Committee: Michael Glasson and Luke

Browning

Decision Making Committee: Lynne-Marie Power and

Lynlee Sloper

Canteen Committee: Catarina Harmer

Agricultural Committee: Andrew Pearce and Brian

Crosby

Bus Committee: Andrew Pearce, Brian Crosby and Scott

Mercer.

Literacy Improvement Team: Rosemary Cock **Numeracy Improvement Team**: Brian Crosby **Powerful Learning Team**: to be advised

Sport and Recreation Committee: to be advised.

A number of vacancies exist for committee membership and we encourage all interested in representing the parent body to attend the next meeting on Wednesday 10 May, in the KMS Hospitality Centre on Doswell Terrace at 7pm (near the Community Library).

Representation of families is crucial for a healthy school: we look forward to seeing you at this meeting.

We thank retiring GC members Anna Wuttke, Kate Monger, Wade Della Torre, Rachel Larwood, Charisse Peterson and Amelia Phillips for their time and contribution to school life, with all serving on various committees over a number of years.

Staffing News

We thank Erin Schneider (Assistant Principal/Daily Operations) and Rachel Foster (Disability Unit) for their leadership this term. We welcome back leaders Mr Dave Love and Mrs Sandy Mumford who are returning from leave.

We farewell Vicki Golder and John Andrew from the Unit, Sallyanne McNicholl who is commencing maternity leave and Karm and Gerrard Kleinig who will be on leave next term.

Next term we also welcome back Ms Andrea Harvie to the Unit, Mrs Julianne Wyatt to RESM, Mr Stewart Rhodes to the Tech/SOSE role and Ms Holly McClure to the English/SOSE position. Miss Danielle Hicks and Miss Megan Tucker will share the Senior Counsellor position in Term Two.

Early school siren (8.40am)

Based on feedback from students and staff the trial of the 8.40am siren has enabled a smooth start to the school day and therefore will continue next term. We will continue with the 8.30am siren to indicate yard supervision has commenced and then the 8.40am siren is a reminder that school starts in five minutes. The 8.45am siren will sound for the start of morning care group.

Parent Teacher Interviews

As first term concludes we thank all for a solid and productive term where quality learning relationships have been established, smooth routines implemented and many significant and important school events and celebrations have occurred.

There were 720 interviews with R-12 parents last week, providing an opportunity to invest time to identify goals and ways to achieve these next term. The one-on-one discussions enable a positive and productive start to next term.

Have a safe, relaxing and restful holiday.

Cheers Debbie Terrett Principal



Staff Profile: Ebony Hall, Year 4 teacher

Ebony studied a Bachelor of Education (Primary and Middle) at the University of South Australia. Ebony is a familiar face at KMS having completed a Year 8/9 English placement in 2015, relief teaching on Yorke Peninsula in 2015, and teaching at Wallaroo Primary School in 2016.

What are you looking forward to this year at KMS?

I am looking forward to having my own class and watching them grow and improve in all areas of learning over the year. I'm looking forward to trying lots of new and creative ideas in the classroom and working with excellent educators.

What are your hobbies and sports?

I LOVE sport! I play netball for the Ardrossan Roos and basketball for East Coast and I like watching footy. I also love travelling (I returned from Europe earlier this term) and music.



Year 4 students Lana and Charlotte with Miss Hall.

Sub School News

R-6 Corner and Middle School

What is NAPLAN?

In Term 2 Week 2, KMS students in Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 will sit the annual National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN).

All students in these year levels are expected to participate in tests in reading, writing, language conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. All government and non-government education authorities have contributed to the development of NAPLAN materials.

Why do students do NAPLAN tests?

NAPLAN is the measure through which governments, education authorities, schools, teachers and parents can determine whether or not young Australians are meeting important educational outcomes in literacy and numeracy. The tests provide parents and schools with an understanding of how individual students are performing at the time of the tests. They also provide schools, states and territories with information about how education programs are working and what areas need to be improved.

NAPLAN tests are one aspect of a school's assessment and reporting process; they do not replace the extensive ongoing assessments made by teachers about each student's performance.

What will be tested and how?

NAPLAN tests the sorts of skills that are essential for every child to progress through school and life, such as reading, writing, spelling, grammar and numeracy. NAPLAN content is aligned with the Australian Curriculum. For more information on this please see the NAP website: www.nap.edu.au. Questions are multiple-choice or require a short written response. The writing task requires students to write a text in response to a prompt.

To give you an idea of what the tests look like, sample questions and a sample writing task are available on the NAP website: www.nap.edu.au

Who will run the tests?

NAPLAN tests are conducted at schools and administered by classroom teachers, school deputies or principals. Each state and territory is responsible for marking the tests in accordance with strict guidelines and processes.

How can I help my child prepare for the tests?

NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that students have already been learning through the school curriculum. Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the test formats and will provide appropriate support and guidance. If you have any questions about your child's preparation for NAPLAN, please make a time to speak with their teacher.

Help your child prepare for NAPLAN by reassuring them that NAPLAN tests are just one part of their school program, and remind them on the day to try their best. The use of services by coaching providers is not recommended.

What additional support can schools provide for students with special needs?

All students are encouraged to participate in NAPLAN tests. Students with a disability may qualify for adjustments that reflect the support normally provided in the classroom. Students who have a temporary injury may also be reasonably accommodated.

A formal exemption may be granted for a student with significant intellectual disability and/or significant coexisting conditions, or for a student who has recently arrived in Australia and has a non-English speaking background.

Tarryn Germein and Chris Morrison can provide more information on special provisions or the process required to gain a formal exemption.

How is NAPLAN performance measured?

NAPLAN is not a pass-or-fail type test. Individual student performance is shown on a national achievement scale for each test. Each test scale has 10 bands and all year levels are reported on the same scale. Six bands are reported for each year level for each test. One of these bands represents the national minimum standard for students at each year level. A result at the national minimum standard indicates that the student demonstrated the basic literacy and numeracy skills needed to participate fully in that year level. The performance of individual students can be compared to the average performance of all students in Australia.

What happens if my child is absent from school on test days?

Where possible, we will organise for individual students who are absent at the time of testing to complete missed tests at another time during the testing week. Individual students are not permitted to sit tests after Friday 12 May 2017.

Will I receive a report on my child's performance?

A NAPLAN report will be issued by your school later in the year. The same report format is used for every student in Australia. We will notify you when the reports are being sent to you. If you do not receive a report, please contact us. Individual student results are strictly confidential.

For more information about NAPLAN: visit the NAP website www.nap.edu.au or contact Chris Morrison (Years 7 and 9 students) or Tarryn Germein (Years 3 and 5 students).

C4 Small Class Cooking breakfast for invited guests

This year we are working hard on improving our independence and developing our skills in the kitchen. This term we have been learning to cook various breakfast dishes and on Tuesday 4 April we were extremely lucky to have some visitors. We each invited our own guest and we were to cook and serve them a breakfast dish. We found this to be a challenging task as we had to work very quickly to serve their food at 10am. Our guests enjoyed their meal and we thank them for taking the time to visit us. We had a great morning and were very proud of our cooking, food presentation and how quickly we cleaned up.

C4 class, Mrs Daniel, Deb & Corrine



Above, Drew and friend Briony Cave and son Blake.



Above, Jacob prepared pancakes for breakfast.

Unit News Safety First!

Keeping ourselves safe is really important. There are many potential scenarios where we could be in serious and dangerous situations. Students in the senior Unit class have been looking at safe/unsafe situations and how they can best protect themselves. Some of the areas include:

- Different 'types' of safe/unsafe situations
- Emergency services and '000'
- Fire safety house
- Fire on our clothing
- STOP, DROP, COVER, ROLL

They have also been learning about CUTS and GRAZES:

- Looking at what is in a First Aid Kit
- What type of bandages are suited to different types of cuts
- Applying pressure
- Elevation of the part injured
- Discussed 'when' '000' should be called

The students participated in some real life learning and they thoroughly enjoyed working with their partner to practise their bandaging techniques.

Rachel Foster





Senior School: B Part of It Meningococcal B Vaccine Herd Immunity Study

Consenting Year 10, 11 and 12 students participated in the first round of the Meningococcal B trial this week.

On Tuesday and today students received the first dose of the Meningococcal B vaccine, completed a one-page questionnaire and provided the first of two throat swabs.

During the next 12 months all students participating in the study will be vaccinated with the licensed Men B vaccine Bexsero (2 doses given 1-2 months apart) **free** of charge.

Currently the vaccine can only be purchased through the private market costing about \$300 per adolescent (2 doses).

If consenting students were absent on Tuesday or today (Thursday) and did not receive their vaccination, they must have a catch-up injection within the next two weeks to be eligible for the study by contacting Kadina Medical Associates on 8821 3133, Wednesday 3.30-4.30pm.

The next Men B immunization days will be **Tuesday 20 June** and **Thursday 22 June**.

South Australia has the highest rate of meningococcal disease in Australia and teenagers are among the highest risk group.

The study is being conducted only in South Australia using the school immunization program delivery.



Flex/FLO

Student's 'raggedy heart' quilts are coming together following donations of material and sewing machines from our generous community. Many students are now sewing rows together.



Junior KMSC Report

Training day: The Junior KMSC began the year with a training day on Wednesday 22 February. On this day we got to know each other by playing some fun games. We learnt about being a representative and what responsibilities come with being a KMSC rep and how to work in a team and problem-solve. We learnt the rules and about the Constitution. In the afternoon we chose our Leadership team and discussed our goals and committees. We were Inducted at a whole school assembly on Friday 24 February.

This term the KMSC organised activities for 'Bully No Way Day' and held a very successful Casual Day raising \$989.60 across the school. The three sub committees have now decided to spend our fundraising savings on purchasing three Aquafil Vandal resistant bottle filling station and drinking fountains, one for each sub school.

The Grounds Committee provided each class a recycle bin, and organised Litter Legends to begin next term and will ask Mrs George to finish painting the Friendship seats so they can be relocated. They have also initiated the purchase of the bottle and drink fountain. The Sports Committee has decided on equipment for lunch time play, which will be given out at the beginning of recess and returned at end of lunchtime. They also would like to organise a Staff versus Student game next term.

Students were also asked what they would like the KMSC to achieve this year. Activities suggested that KMSC will attempt to achieve this year include: Term 3 Book Week dress up day, Buddy switch day, soccer goals, Lexile books purchased for the library, ask the Grounds Committee for more seating around shaded areas and a mini golf tournament.

Mrs Terrett attended one of our meetings to ask us 'What we value about KMS' and Charlie McKay represented us on the Road Safety committee.

We are working hard to achieve our goals and make KMS a happy place to be.

Georgia McKay and Billy Harris

MAKAHbiz Sausage Sizzle

On **Friday 26 May** the MAKAHbiz Business Administration team from MADEC will have a whole school sausage sizzle at the Helix shelter. Years R-3 will be provided with order forms a week prior to the event. Their orders will be delivered to Care Groups on the day.

R-6 prices:

Sausages \$2.00 Juice boxes \$1.50 Sausage/juice box \$3.00

7-12 prices:

Sausage \$2.00 Soft drink \$2.00 2 sausages/drink \$5.00

Middle School

Adolescence is a time of immense change and growth. How is the Middle School canvas forming? Like the transformation of the caterpillar into the butterfly, our students in Middle School are becoming the young adults who are working toward their future pathways and dealing with a world that is increasingly complex.

Thank you to the staff who have created an environment in which mistakes are viewed as permissible and integral to the learning process, whether on a sporting field or at a high level of academic pursuit. It is a fundamental aim of the Middle School to ensure that the rights of the individual are balanced against those of the group in question, to make certain students are developing into independent and balanced members of both the school and wider community.

Students have had many opportunities throughout the term to engage in flexible and creative learning, and to develop trusting and respectful relationships. As we end the term, I believe there are essential goals on which individuals should focus:

- a recognition of the importance of positive relationships
- the development of independent and critical thinking as a means to becoming a life-long learner
- a sense of resilience and responsibility

Congratulations to all recipients of Values Certificates. These students have been voted by their peers as consistently demonstrating our school values of Opportunity, Respect and Excellence.

Enjoy your break.

Chris Morrison Head of Middle School

Yr 7 Youth Connect Day and Youth Week

Many of our Middle and Senior students participated in Youth Week activities last week. Our Year 7 students visited Harvest Christian College which provided an opportunity to connect with students from other schools. They enjoyed many team games involving trust. We thank Harvest Christian College for hosting the event and we share a few colourful photos with you from our visit.

We also thank the District Council of the Copper Coast, YP Youth Workers Network, Yorke Youth Services, Kadina Lions Club and Yorke Peninsula Council for the Thrive event in Kadina's Victoria Square on Friday afternoon.





Year 8 Immunisations

All consenting Year 8 students received the first round of their immunisations last week. These vaccinations will complete their childhood immunization schedule this year. There is a single booster dose of varicella (chicken pox) and a boostrix single dose which covers diphtheria, tetanus and whooping cough. Students will also be offered three doses of Gardasil over the year which protects against human papilloma virus. Information sheets and consents were sent home earlier this term.

Data from these vaccines is forwarded to the Australian Immunisation Register as part of the childhood vaccinations and may affect Centrelink payments.

The next Year 8 Immunisation Day is programmed for Term 2, Week 7 on Thursday 15 June and Term 4, Week 1 Thursday 19 October.

If your child is absent on any of the scheduled immunization days at school please contact Kadina Medical Associates on 8821 3133 to organize a catchup.











ART BEAT

On Thursday 30 March, Mrs. Sweet's and Mrs. Barry's Art and Creative Art classes went into the city for the annual Art excursion. They first went to UniSA and split into two groups. The photography group went into a dark room and used enlargers to create and develop photograms (a photographic image made without a camera) by covering light sensitive paper with objects and exposing it to light. While the graphic design group were given a creative challenge, they had to create a portrait using only paper, they could only shred, rip and cut the paper.

After the groups combined together they took a look at some street art and answered questions about the meaning behind the art works. The whole group also went to Light Square, to the SACE Art exhibition to see examples of exemplary works by last year's senior students from around the state. This was particularly valuable for the senior students who need to create two art or design works of their choice during the year. Afterwards the group stopped to have lunch then went to The South Australian Art Gallery which was their final stop. At the gallery the group looked at gallery spaces that combined old and new artworks grouped by theme, including a room with artworks all about death - a powerful topic explored by many different artists in different ways throughout history.







DIARY DATES
Advance notice of known dates -:

What? Generations in Jazz Who? KMS Jazz Band Where? Mt Gambier When? 5th- 7th May

What? Kernewek Lowender
Who? Primary Choir, Recorder,
Furry and Maypole dancers
Where? Moonta and Kadina
When? Friday 19th May





Grace Avis – "One thing I've learnt from Drama this term is that doing Children's Theatre is hard!"

KMS Sports News

Interschool Athletics At Moonta

The Interschool Athletics carnival took place at Moonta, Wednesday 29 March with the seven schools competing for the Yorke Peninsula Country Times Shield. The YPCT Shield is a handicapped event based on student population, with Kadina Memorial School starting on 2.3 points and some schools over 200 points ahead at the start.

It was a tight contest this year, with 105 points covering the entire field. Kadina Memorial finished in fifth place but still had some great results for the day. Ardrossan Area School won the shield with 549.90 points, followed by Central Yorke Area School on 541 points, Yorketown Area School third (520.50), Port Broughton Area School (520.20), Kadina Memorial School (500.30), Minlaton District School (461.20) and Moonta Area School (444.60).

Some individual efforts included:
Nicole Burgan 1st U14 Girls Long Jump
Jamie Luck 1st U15 Girls High Jump
Jack Hobbs 1st Open Boys 1500m
Drae Hopkins 1st Open Boys 100m
Will Pearce 1st U14 Boys 100m
Alex Elsworthy 1st U15 Boys 100m Hurdles
Will Pearce 1st U14 Boys Shot Put
Nathan Perkins 1st U15Boys 200m
Tom Paddick 1st U14 Boys 800m
Steffanie Goodwin 1st Open Girls High Jump
Cheyenne Ostendorf 1st U14 Girls High Jump
Third for the Team Games Pennant



















Lightning Netball Carnival

On Monday 27 March, 27 KMS netballers competed in the Year 6/7 SAPSASA Lightning Netball Carnival. The three teams were very successful, with KMS1 being the undefeated champions in Division One. The carnival is used to select the two Northern Yorke Peninsula SAPSASA Netball teams, which will compete in a carnival in Term 2. These teams will be announced shortly.

Special thanks must go to Di Boothey, Sarah Taylor, Jace Mohring, Hannah Seal and Tiffany Clarke for umpiring, to Sydney Wigzell for score/timekeeping duties, and especially to Ruby Shaw and Sophie Adams for coaching.

KMS 1 was a team made up of Year 7's, and were undefeated Division One premiers! Olivia Elsworthy managed to recover from the injury she sustained before the warm up even began, and shot accurately all day. Defensive pressure from Victoria McKay and intercepts from Meg Dayman helped the girls on their way to victory.

Results:

Defeated Port Broughton Area School 25-5 Defeated Harvest Christian College 11-9 Defeated Moonta Area School 28-5



Above, KMS1 team with umpire Mrs Di Boothey and Coach Miss Simone Combe.



Above, KMS1 team was undefeated during the competition.

The KMS2 team was a mixture of Year 6's and 7's, and were coached by student Ruby Shaw. Sharp shooting from Carly Baker, strong drives from Rachel Valenti and countless intercepts from Brooklyn March saw the girls win three of their five games.

Results:

Lost to Wallaroo Primary School 6-10 Defeated Harvest Christian College 25-1 Lost to St Mary MacKillop School 6-9 Defeated KMS3 18-6 Defeated Wallaroo Mines Primary School 20-3



Above Coach Ruby Shaw and umpire Tiffany Clarke with the KMS2 team.

Our KMS3 team was also a mixture of Year 6's and 7's, and were coached by student Sophie Adams. Some girls were playing their first game of netball, and improved dramatically throughout the day.

Results:

Lost to St Mary MacKillop School 4-22 Defeated Harvest Christian College 13-3 Lost to Wallaroo Primary School 12-6 Lost to KMS2 6-18 Defeated Wallaroo Mines Primary School 21-1

Simone Combe



Coach Sophie Adams, timer/scorer Sydney Wigzell and umpire Sarah Taylor with the KMS3 team.

Lightning Football Carnival

On Monday 27 March, 19 boys from Year 6/7 represented KMS at the NYP Lightning Football Carnival. On a windy, overcast day the conditions were far from ideal, but the boys rallied together to play some exceptional football in all three games.

Our first game was against Moonta and the boys got off to a flying start, kicking 3.5 to Moonta's no score in the first quarter. Moonta put up a good struggle at times but the KMS boys were too hard and too skilful, running away with a solid 12 goal win. Best players for Kadina included Tom Paddick (3 goals) who ran rampant in the midfield, Kade Herbert who was a rock down back and rebounded hard from the half back line, and Lachie Brook who dominated in the ruck and delivered the ball to the forward line with great skill. Final score: KMS 12.11, Moonta 1.2.

Our next game was against Pt Broughton/Harvest/Bute. The PB/Harvest/Bute combined team had some bigger bodies who proved to be a handful at times, however it was our first to the footy attitude and relentless tackling that got the job done again, running away 13 goal winners. Best players included Jack Harris (3 goals) who was in and under all day and presented well in the air when he moved forward, Ryan Bull (2 goals) who was hard at it and barely lost a one-on-one contest all day, Will McKay (3 goals) who presented well up forward and helped out in the ruck, and Lachie Brook who continued his dominance in the ruck and around the ground, booting 3 goals. Final Score: KMS 15.8, PB/Harvest/Bute 3.2.

Our final game was against Wallaroo/St Mary MacKillop/Wallaroo Mines. The combined team was a little under-maned, however it gave us the perfect opportunity to play around with positions and give the boys a go in positions that they might not usually play in. As was the theme for the entire day, it didn't matter who we put where, we dominated when the ball went to ground and we shared the ball around well, proving far too quick and skilful yet again. It was hard to narrow down best players in this game, with 12 different goal scorers. Special mentions to Jedd Thomson who found a home at half forward and Connor Guerrero who provided speed around the ball all day. Final Score KMS 23.10, Wallaroo/SMMS/WMPS 0.1.

Well done to all of the boys who took the opportunity to represent KMS at the Lightning Carnival. The players were respectful to their opposition, umpires and coaches and played exceptionally well as a team all day; they should be very proud of their efforts. Special thanks to Steve Paddick who helped goal umpire and score — a big help that was very much appreciated.

Jake Blunt.

Bowls Championships

Congratulations to Year 10 student Connor Brown who came second in the inaugural Yorke Peninsula Secondary School Bowls Championships last Tuesday. Connor lost to Michael Davies from Yorketown, with the Final won in an extra end.

The event was held at Ardrossan Bowling Club.



2017 Diversity Challenge in Sydney

Year 10 footballer Lachlan Jones has been competing in the 2017 Diversity Challenge in Sydney, after being selected in the Kickstart Australian rules football team for indigenous footballers.

It has been an exciting journey for Lachlan, having trialled for the 2017 South Australian U15 Diversity State Training Squad. There were two teams selected, an All Nations Team, a multi-cultural team, and a Kickstart Team for indigenous athletes.

About 60 indigenous footballers from metropolitan and country areas attended trials, with Lachlan achieving a place in the squad of 22 players.

We look forward to a report on his return.

SAPSASA Representatives

Softball: Congratulations to the KMS students who competed at SAPSASA Softball in Adelaide last week: Tjay Tiyndall, Wade Walker, Aaron King, Layla Love, Isabelle King and Lucy Bussenschutt. A report will be published next term.

Swimming: Congratulations to Ella Koch, Kirra Hettner and Meg Day who competed in SAPSASA Swimming at the SA Aquatic and Leisure Centre at Marion earlier this term. It was a great opportunity to swim in an Olympic size swimming pool in race conditions.



DMC and KMS Notices

Decision Making Committee

The KMS Decision Making Committee (DMC) is a Representative Committee consisting of staff, students and parents who meet each fortnight. The next DMC will be in Term 2, Week 1, Monday 1 May, 5pm in the Staff Room.

Proposals to be considered:

Proposal: Senior Drama Production **Date**: Wednesday 31 May, 7pm

Proposer: Andre Starr

Proposal: Biology Field Trip Warburto Point

Date: Thursday 1 June, 9am-3pm

Proposer: Nick Anargyros and Stephen Nelson

Proposal: Elder Hall Concert

Date: Friday 2 June **Proposer**: Sandy Hahn

Proposal: Year 10 PE Bushwalk

Date: Monday 19 June – Wednesday 21 June **Proposer**: Luke Driver and Lana Kaesler

Proposal: Year 10 PE Bushwalk

Date: Monday 26 June – Wednesday 28 June **Proposer**: Luke Driver and Simone Combe

Proposal: Subway Day - Canteen Date: Wednesday 21 June Proposer: Vicki Hartleib

Proposal: Stage 2 PE Bushwalk **Date**: Monday 3 July – Wed 5 July

Proposer: Luke Driver

Proposal: Australian Business Week **Date**: Monday 3 July – Friday 7 July

Proposer: Tom Ackland

Proposal: R-6 Visiting Performance (1of 2)

Musica Viva 'Teranga' **Date**: Thursday 17 August **Proposer**: Jo Hurrell

Proposal: R-6 Visiting Performance (2 of 2)

'Puss in Boots: Pet Detective' **Date**: Monday 13 November

Proposer: Jo Hurrell

Asbestos Removal: NO ENTRY

Please be advised entry onto Kadina Memorial School grounds is strictly prohibited from Wednesday 26 April and Thursday 27 April due to asbestos removal (during school holidays).



Canteen News

Term 2's NEW <u>ORANGE</u> WINTER MENU is out now! If you would like a copy, please pop into the Canteen or visit the Front Office to pick up the <u>NEW</u> Menu. Qkr will automatically be updated with the winter menu.

Lunch order queries

Please encourage your children visit to the Canteen if their lunch order isn't what they thought they had ordered or something is missing. We do our best to make sure all orders are correct. Thank you for your support.

Wanted: Volunteers!

We are always busy and appreciate the time our parents and friends provide to assist running our daily canteen. In Term 2 we have a number of vacancies requiring volunteer help, especially helping to serve students from 12 to 1pm. Drop in to meet us if you can help. We are a happy, friendly team!

Please fill out the 2017 Canteen Volunteer slip below and return to Canteen or the Front Office. Have a safe and happy Easter and enjoy the holidays! We look forward to seeing you next term.

Vicki Hartleib Canteen Manager

2017 Canteen Volunteer Expression of Interest

(Please return slip to the Front Office)

Yes, I would like to register my interest in volunteering in the KMS Canteen in 2017.

am available on:	
AYS:	
n Term 2, I can help serve students between pm on:	12
AYS:	

CONTACT NUMBER:



Community News

NetSetGO provides children from 5 to 7 years with a positive introduction to netball, incorporating skill activities, minor games, music, dance and modified matches. Delivered in a fun and safe environment, the weekly program ensures all participants have an enjoyable experience, while developing fundamental life skills.

Paskeville Netball Club: NetSetGO will run Term 2 for 10 weeks, starting Thursday 4th May at the Paskeville Netball Club, 4 to 5pm. Cost is \$50 (or sports voucher if not already claimed). Hannah Seal and Jodie Price have volunteered to be the NetSetGO coaches this season. To register and pay online visit netsetgo.asn.au and search Paskeville Netball Club. Contact Cynthia Correll 0439 900 130 or email cynth.correll@gmail.com

Kadina Netball Club: NetSetGO, beginning Term 2. Contact Carolyn Neumann 0408 836 150 to register.

Make A Wish Foundation: Volunteer 15-16 year olds wanted to dress-up as princesses, fairies or superheroes for a children's 'Enchanted High Tea for princesses, fairies and super heroes', Friday 21 July, Kadina Town Hall, 10am-12pm. Thank you for helping us provide a fun, exciting and enjoyable experience to younger children. For more information contact Angelika Sander on 0428 921 667.

Independent Living Centre Outreach

Service: The Centre's Mobile Unit is a government service for people in rural areas. The service provides free professional advice on techniques and equipment to assist with every day activities. It is available for all members of the public, including those with a disability, injury, illness, carers, health professionals organisations. The Mobile Centre will be visiting Ardrossan Town Hall on First Street, on Wednesday 19 April, 10am to 3pm. To find out more information phone 1300 885 886 or visit the www.sa.gov.au/disability/ilc





Scan QR Code to go to website



Important School Holiday Dates

Tuesday 18 April: Year 12 Elevate Education – 'Ace Your Exams', 3 holiday sessions available. Register online: https://kmsaceyourexams2017.eventbrite.com.au/

Saturday 23 April – Thursday 27 April: Year 12 History Camp

Tuesday 25 April: ANZAC Day Dawn Service, Victoria Square, Kadina, 6am. School uniform preferred but optional.

TERM TWO 2017	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY
Week 1	1 st May DMC, 5pm	2 nd May	3rd May Volunteer Induction Session, 2pm	4th May NYP Cross Country Finance Committee, 3.30pm	5th May (Generations in Jazz – Mt Gambier 5/7 – 7/5) Premier's Reading Challenge Morning for Parents, BER Hall, 8.50am
Week 2	8 th May Junior KMSC mtg (lunch) Yr 10 Bushwalk Improvement Teams, 3.30pm	9th May NAPLAN Yr 10 Bushwalk UniSA Yr 12 Info Session UniSA Parent Info Session, Library, 6-7pm	10th May NAPLAN Yr 10 Bushwalk 2018 Reception Families Parent Tour, 9am Yr 10 UniSA Info Session Governing Council, 7pm	11 th May NAPLAN NEWSLETTER 3-6 Cyber Safety (L5 Yr3/4; L6 Yr5/6) Sport & Rec, 3.30pm Grounds mtg, 3.30pm	12 th May

Principal: Debbie Terrett

Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) KADINA SA 5554

Phone: 8821 0100 Fax: 8821 1058

dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au

www.kms.sa.edu.au

To inform KMS that your child/children are absent or late with reason:

1. Phone: 8821 0100

2. Text: 0417 963 378 with name and class

3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or

Write and sign a note in your child/ren's diary

KMS Newsletter is published fortnightly, usually on Thursdays and given to the youngest member of the family. Alternative ways of receiving the newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au), accessing on the school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au (please allow 48 hours for uploading) or Skoolbag, a free smartphone app (https://skoolbag.com.au/)